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From the Principal… 

 
 
 
Kia ora Whānau.  
 
Ka nui te mihi ki a koutou - greetings to you all. 
 
Today is Pink Shirt Day! Our school has been a sea of various shades of pink as 
we recognise the significance of Pink Shirt Day. This day is celebrated annually 
worldwide and  began in Canada in 2007 when two students took a stand 
against bullying, after a peer was bullied for wearing a pink shirt. In Aotearoa 
New Zealand, Pink Shirt Day works to create schools, workplaces, communities 
and whānau where everyone feels safe, valued and respected. Pink Shirt Day 
is about working together to stop bullying by celebrating diversity and 
promoting kindness and inclusiveness. It’s about creating a community where 
all people feel safe, valued and respected.  



 
At Geraldine Primary we use our four school values - Caring / Manaakitanga, 
Achieving / Takakawe, Respectful / Whakaute, Responsible / Takohanga to 
reinforce the important messages behind Pink Shirt Day, in order to grow caring 
and respectful people.   
 
On Wednesday we had two Year 5 and 6 teams competing in the South 
Canterbury Schools Rippa Tournament in Timaru. It was a fantastic day for 
Rippa! Geraldine Black won 3, 
drew 1 and lost 1. Geraldine Red 
won 4 and lost 1. Both teams 
played extremely well and each 
finished second in their pool.  
 
Many thanks to our GHS Yr 13 
coaches Brodie England, Caleb 
Orange and Logan Sowden for 
being with the teams on the day 
and for their support at practices. 
Thanks also to our whānau who 
transported and supported the 
teams. Congratulations to South 
Canterbury Rugby for hosting such 
a wonderful event for our region's 
tamariki.  
 
 
 

Last Friday our Whānau 
Group Leaders ran their first 
activities afternoon for the 
school. This saw students 
being able to interact with 
others from different year 
groups and take part in a 
range of exciting activities 
that got them moving! It was 
great to be able to see our 
WG Leaders organising their 
WGs and encouraging them 
along the way. Well done to 
all involved! 

 

 
 



Early next week parents will be emailed regarding how we will manage our 
school cross country this year. With various works being carried out around the 
township at the moment, we have had to consider alternatives to the 
traditional event, which has been held at the Domain.  
 
I draw your attention to three dates when the school will be closed for 
instruction, two of which are public holidays: Monday 6 June - Queen’s 
Birthday, Thursday 23 June - staff development day, Friday 24 June-Matariki. 
 
I wish all Geraldine families a safe and enjoyable weekend. 
 

Haere ora, Haere pai - Go with wellness, Go with care. 
 
 
Andrew Leverton 
Principal / Tumuaki 
 
 
School Notices 
 
 
Policy review 
Our policy review topics for this term are around the broad topics of 
Healthcare and Behaviour Management. Our policies can be accessed 
through the School Docs portal - https://gps.schooldocs.co.nz . Click on 
Current Review, read over the review instructions and then click in the review 
links for the individual policies. 
 
Student Achievement Outside School 
We regularly hear about the achievements of our students in their out of school 
activities. We would like to be able to further recognise these achievements in 
our newsletters and / or on our school Facebook page. If your child or a GPS 
student you know of has done well in an out of school pursuit, please let us 
know! A written explanation of their achievement, along with a photo would 
be appreciated. Please send details to me - principal@geraldine.school.nz . 

Gotcha Draw 
Congratulations to Acacia, R8; Coby R13; Krystal, R13; Paddy, R6; Liam, R11 
and Henry, R3 who all won a prize in the gotcha draw last week. 
 
PB4L Certificates 
Well done to the following students who received a PB4L certificate at 
assembly last week: 
 
R1 Sam  R2 Sam  R3 Jules  R5 Renee 
R6 Thomas R7 Ariella  R8 Kaiser  R9 Isabel 



R10 Phoebe R11 Levi  R12 Eva  R13 Bethany 
 
The following students received an Aspire to Achieve/Desire to Learn 
Certificate: 

R1 Travis   R2 Macy  R3 Tom  R5 Jock 
R6 Tyla  R7 Gunnar R8 Elise  R9 Jonty 
R10 Haries  R11 Maddi R12 Emerson R13 Mac 
 
 

Term 2 Calendar 

Week 4 
Monday 23 May   Home and School meeting, 7pm 
Wednesday 25 May  Board of Trustees Meeting, 6pm 
 
Week 6 
Monday 6 June   Queens Birthday – school closed 
 
Week 7 
Tuesday 14 June   South Canterbury Cross Country 
Thursday 16 June   pp South Canterbury Cross Country 
 
Week 8 
Thursday 23 June   School Closed – Staff Development Day 
Friday 24 June   Matariki – school closed 
 
Week 9 
Wednesday 29 June  Board of Trustees Meeting, 6pm 
 
Week 10 
Wednesday 6 July   Matariki Festival (evening) 
Friday 8 July    Term 2 ends 
 
 

Term Dates 2022 

School is open for instruction on the following dates in 2022: 
 
 
Term 2     
Monday 2 May - Friday 8 July 
 

School closed: Queen’s Birthday - Monday 6 June  
   Staff Development Day - Thursday 23 June 

Matariki - Friday 24 June 
 



Term 3     
Monday 25 July - Friday 30 September 
  

School closed: South Canterbury Anniversary - Monday 26   
                                 September 

 
Term 4 
Monday 17 October - Wednesday 14 December 
  

School closed: Labour Day - Monday 24 October 
   Staff Development Day – Friday 11 November 

 
 
 
 
Home & School 
 
  
Sausage Sizzle and Roster:  Our weekly sausage sizzle has resumed  
To order for your child please download the Kindo app. Very easy to use and no more 
searching for coins every Friday morning. 
  
HELP NEEDED!! 
To ensure our sausage sizzle can go ahead we desperately need volunteers. This 
involves either a morning shift (chopping onions and removing the amount of sausages 
ordered to defrost) only 10 mins or so. Or a cooking shift (2 people cooking sausages 
and serving to children) this is about an hour from 11.45 until 12.45.  
If we have enough people on the roster this is only a once a term duty. 
  
Please contact Jolie on 021 628 460 or joliemockford@gmail.com if you would like 
your name added to the roster or to find out more info. 
  
Next meeting: Monday 23rd May, 7pm in the staff room. All Welcome! 
 
 
Community Notices 
 
The beginners classes for Seido karate will take place on each THURSDAY evening 
from 6-00pm until 7-00 pm throughout the month of May at the GERALDINE 
BOWLING CLUB rooms on Wright Street. We welcome all members of the 
community to come and try a martial art that develops fitness, confidence, 
coordination and self defence skills in a friendly, supportive and warm environment. 
Contact Gisell on 02102287049 or Peter on 0275068135 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 

ThiV iV QRW a SXbeUW\,

conWUaceSWion oU Vafe Ve[

ZoUkVhoS.
 

IW iV a VeminaU focXVVed on

hoZ UemoYing Vhame can

keeS kidV Vafe and

SUoYiding VkillV Wo adXlWV Wo

make ZhaW can be

aZkZaUd and WUick\

conYeUVaWionV, inWo

confidenW, cXUioXV

conYeUVaWionV. IW alVo lookV

aW Vome of Whe conWenW

being WaXghW in Whe neZ

cXUUicXlXm. 

Join ClaiUe MillichamS, fUom Side b\ Side TheUaS\ NZ, foU a fXn and infoUmaWiYe

VeVVion. ThiV VeminaU Zill helS \oX feel moUe confidenW Wo VXSSoUW \oXU childUen

e[SeUience healWh\ and Vafe UelaWionVhiSV. IW Zill alVo giYe \oX VkillV faciliWaWe

oSen and cXUioXV conYeUVaWionV aboXW Ve[ and bodieV. 

ZZZ.Videb\VideWheUaS\.cR.Q]

DaWe: ThXUVda\ 16 JXQe 2022

TiPe: 7.00SP-9.00SP

WheUe: GeUaOdiQe PUiPaU\

SchRRO HaOO
 

CoVW: TickeWV aUe fUee WhankV Wo

fXnding b\ GeUaldine BeneYolenW

FXnd. 
 

PleaVe bRRN \RXU VeaW aW GeUaldine

PUimaU\ ReceSWion oU b\ emailing

claiUeSla\WheUaS\@\ahoo.com

 

D�Éc��¬g É�e B�¿dÃ a¬d É�e BeeÃ

STdeSTde      STdeSTde
TheeabsTheeabs

bsbs

SePiQaU fRU Whe CRPPXQiW\: PaUeQWV, CaUegiYeUV aQd WhaQaX

FRU adXOWV UaiViQg aQd VXSSRUWiQg NidV aged 1 -12 \eaUV

OQ VhaPe-fUee, cRQfideQW aQd Vafe cRQYeUVaWiRQV abRXW Ve[ aQd bRdieV.



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Before School and After School @ Kids Alive 

We are still operating under COVID Red Level with safety measures in place.   

The programmes are: 
 
Before School 7.15 am to 8.45 am 
After School 2.45 pm to 5.30pm (Geraldine Primary School children are met at school and 
walked over to the Pavilion.  Afternoon tea is provided.  Children must bring their own 
drink bottles.  Geraldine High School students walk over to the programme. 
 
Due to the current restrictions we are unable to run an open afternoon for new parents 
but we are more than happy to have a chat and meet you on site to answer any queries 
otherwise please email lorraine@kidsalive.co.nz  or ring/text 02703 8126 for more 
information or to arrange a time to meet 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


